College Aote Book.

STUDENT LIFE.

The regular quarterly meeting of Presbytery was held in the Convocation Hall of the college on March 19.

On Wednesday, the 20th, the Women's Foreign Missionary Society held its quarterly meeting in the same hall.

A gentleman having heard that a deceased lawyer had left behind him very few effects, observed: "I can easily believe it, for he had very few causes!"

The Young People's Society of St. Gabriel Church extended a kind invitation to the students to join them in a soirce in the church parlors on the evening of Monday, March 11. A large number responded, and a very pleasant evening was spent. The programme consisted of music, recitations, and a number of short addresses. If the pleasure enjoyed is payment for courtesy extended, the young ladies had adequate reward.

On the evening of Tuesday, April 2nd, a social gathering was held in Crescent Street Church, to which Dr. Kelly, on behalf of the Church, cordially invited the students. Many were prevented from availing themselves of the invitation by the proximity of examinations, but those who who were able to be present enjoyed one of those pleasant evenings for which Crescent Street Church has earned a reputation.

An excellent group photo of the retiring editorial staff has been taken. Two other groups have recently been taken in the college. One is the annual class photo of the graduating class in theology. The background of the picture is formed by a section of the library, in front of the alcoves of which the students are grouped around their Principal and professors. The other group is a unique one; it is that of one of the dining-room tables surrounded by those who daily gather at it. Several of these are members of the graduating class, and it was decided, before separating, to have a photo taken of the table at which they had spent so many pleasant and profitable hours together.